CIL-SD09

To: Development Planning

Subject: London Borough of Havering: Community Infrastructure Levy —
Draft Charging Schedule public consultation: Port of London Authority
Response

Dear Sir/Madam

Thank you for consulting the Port of London Authority (PLA) on the
London Borough of Havering’s Community Infrastructure Levy (CIL)
Draft Charging Schedule consultation. I have now had the opportunity to
review the associated documents and the PLA has no in principle
objections.

For information, the PLA is the Statutory Harbour Authority for the
Tidal Thames between Teddington and the Thames Estuary. Its statutory
functions include responsibility for conservancy, dredging, maintaining
the public navigation and controlling vessel movement’s ands its consent
is required for the carrying out of all works and dredging in the river and
the provision of moorings. The PLAs functions also include for
promotion of the use of the river as an important strategic transport
corridor to London. This is reflected in the PLAs Vision for the Tidal
Thames document (July 2016). It is noted as part of this consultation that
of the main areas of the PLA’s interest, including transport infrastructure
and air quality, that these are not covered under the Regulation 123 list,
and will be funded through planning obligations.

As part of the consultation documents it is noted that the Infrastructure
Delivery Plan states under the transport section that a bus-link bridge is
proposed across Rainham Creek between Ferry Lane and Creek Way,
there is also support for a cycling/walking bridge over Rainham Creek, to
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potentially be built between 2016 - 2021. Please note Rainham Creek
falls within the PLA’s jurisdiction along Creek Way up to the A1306
roundabout with Bridge Road, as such the PLA should be consulted on
these potential crossings as further details become available, particularly
as part of the PLA’s River Works Licensing Process.

It is also noted that there is Green Infrastructure project highlighted in
the Infrastructure Delivery Plan called ‘Rainham to the River, linking
Rainham communities to Thames and Marshes’. Could further
information be provided on this project, particularly with regard to
promoting access to the Thames? The PLA would broadly be in support
of any project which seeks to enhance access to the River Thames and
again should be consulted on any proposals.

I hope this information is of assistance. If you have any questions at all
please let me know

Regards

London River House, Royal Pier Road
Gravesend, Kent, DA12 2BG

WWW.PLA.CO.UK

Find out more: www.pla.co.uk/Thames-Vision

Follow us on twitter: (@LondonPortAuth
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Disclaimer

This email and any files transmitted with it are confidential and intended solely
for the use of the individual or entity to whom they are addressed. If you are
not the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any use or
dissemination of this communication is strictly prohibited, and asked to notify
us immediately (by return email), then delete this email and your reply. Email
transmissions cannot be guaranteed to be secure or error-free and Port of
London Authority (PLA) does not accept any liability for any errors or omissions
in the contents of this message. Any views or opinions presented are those of
the author and do not necessarily represent those of PLA.

website: www.pla.co.uk

This document is strictly confidential and is intended only for use by the
addressee. If you are not the intended recipient, any disclosure, copying,
distribution or other action taken in reliance of the information contained in this e-
mail is strictly prohibited. Any views expressed by the sender of this message are
not necessarily those of the London Borough of Havering. If you have received
this transmission in error, please use the reply function to tell us and then
permanently delete what you have received. This email was scanned for viruses
by the London Borough of Havering anti-virus services and on leaving the
Authority was found to be virus free. Please note: Incoming and outgoing e-mail
messages are routinely monitored for compliance with our policy on the use of
electronic communications.

Havering Council’s Privacy Notice can be found on our website Data Protection,
https://www.havering.gov.uk/info/20044/council_data_and_spending/139/
data_protection, which outlines your rights and how we collect, use, store, delete
and protect your personal data.
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